West Linn

WEST LINN PLANNING DIRECTOR
NOTICE OF FINAL DECISION
FILE NO. HDR-24-01

On April 24, 2024, the West Linn Planning Manager approved a request by Marcus Malcom for a Class |
Historic Design Review to remove/replace a front door at an eligible contributing resource at 1822 5t
Ave. The decision was based on the facts, findings, and conclusions found in the record.

The Planning Director Decision and application are posted on the City’s website
https://westlinnoregon.gov/planning/1822-5th-ave-class-1-historic-design-review

Alternatively, the Final Decision, complete application, and all documents or evidence are available for
inspection at City Hall at no cost. Copies may be obtained at a reasonable cost.

Persons who have established standing in this matter may appeal this decision to the West Linn City
Council within 14 days of the Final Decision Notice mailing date pursuant to the provisions of CDC
Chapter 99 and any other applicable rules and statutes.

Appeals must be filed with the West Linn Community Development Department with the $400 appeal
fee by 5:00 pm. An appeal must include:

e The $400 appeal fee;

e Areference to the decision (project number) to be appealed;

e The name, address, and signature of the appellant; and

e Astatement explaining how the petitioner qualifies as a party of standing, as provided by
CDC 99.140.

o The appeal application may state the grounds for appeal.

Any questions should be directed to Aaron Gudelj at 503-742-6057 or agudelj@westlinnoregon.gov.

This decision shall become effective at 5:00 p.m. on the fourteenth day from the date of mailing this
notice of final decision, unless appealed.

Mailed April 24, 2024.

Therefore, this decision becomes effective at 5 p.m., May 8, 2024.
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